STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. 5.W., P.O. Box 47256 ¢ Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-T160 © TTY (360} 586-8203

October 31, 2006

Troy Lautenbach, President

T & T Recovery, Inc.

4731 Lost Creek Road
Bellingham, Washington 98229

RE: Docket TG-041481 Reporting Requirements
Dear _Mr. Lautenbach:

On March 2, 2005, parties to the proceeding in Docket TG-041481 and the Washington Refuse
and Recycling Association filed a Settlement Agreement (Agreement) with the Washington
Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission). The Agreement required T & T
Recovery, Inc. (T & T) to document its transport of recyclables and solid waste incidental to its
demolition business for a period of 18 months. Under the Agreement, T& T was required to:

o Keep records of its recycling, demolition and cleanup hauling and report specific
information to the commission and the parties for a period of 18 months following the
Agreement.

e [Label its containers.

e Provide job site supervisors with brochures clearly identifying acceptable recyclable
materials and banned materials.

e Refuse to collect containers with unacceptable quantities of solid waste or banned
materials.

o Investigate and report to commission staff any claims of violations of the Agreement
made by other parties to the Agreement.

You have met the reporting requirements. The commission received the last report (for August
2006) on September 12, 2006. As we received each report on a monthly basis, we verified each
haul that was reported taken to a receiving facility had a corresponding receipt from that
receiving facility. In addition, we verified that receipt totals matched the receiving facility totals
on your report summary sheet.
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Based on the information provided by you in accordance with the Agreement, we did not find
any indication that T & T is hauling solid waste without a permit. This matter is now closed.

If you have any questions, you may contact Sheri Hoyt, Compliance Specialist, Business
Practices Investigations Section. Ms. Hoyt can be reached at (360) 664-1149, or by e-mail at
shoyt@wutc.wa,gov,

Sincerely,

@M@WMAV

Carole J. Washbiirn
Executive Secretary

cc: WRRA
Parties to the Record




